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Lake County Central Permit Facility
500 West Winchester Road
Libertyville, Illinois  60048-1331
Phone:  847.377.2600
Fax: 847.984.5608
E-mail: lcpermits@lakecountyil.gov
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M E M O R A N D U M  
June 7, 2011

[image: ]TO:	Lake County Planning, Building and Zoning Committee

FROM:	Patrick Tierney, Principal Planner
Lake County Department of Planning and Development

RE:	Lot 2, Bittersweet Meadows Subdivision – Fremont Township
Plat Amendment to exchange Deed Restricted Open Space 


Bittersweet Meadows is located on the south side of Schwerman Road approximately 1000 ft. east of Milton Road.  The Planning, Building and Zoning Committee approved the plat in 2000.

Michael and Tina O’Malley, the owners of Lot 2 in the subdivision, are requesting an amendment to the deed restricted open space for their lot so that they can construct a pool recreational area on the west side of their residence.  The proposed plat amendment consists of balancing a loss of deed restricted open space to accommodate a recreational area associated with a pool, with previously unrestricted land set aside for their septic system which will be placed in deed restricted open space. A copy of the applicant’s request and the proposed plat amendment is attached to this report. 

Recommendation

The multidisciplinary project team for the project has reviewed the proposed amendment and is recommending approval of the plat amendment.  Additionally, copies of the plat have been sent to relevant review agencies and staff has not received any objections to the amendment. 

Reasons for Recommendation

It is the project team’s opinion that the applicant’s request conforms to the County's policy concerning "open space exchange requests” as described as follows.

Standards for Open Space Amendments
The Planning Department will generally support and endorse amendments to deed restricted open space areas provided the application can satisfy the following requirements:

1.) The application shall result in no net loss of open space.

2.) If natural resources are involved in the amendment, the exchange shall involve the same resource so the resource protection standards for the subdivision will be maintained.  

3.) The open space area exchanged must be contiguous to other similarly situated open space. 

How standards are met:
Based on staff's review of the amendment the proposed amendment complies with the above policy in the following manner. 

1. The amendment proposes a balance of the loss of open space; therefore, the open space requirement for the subdivision will be maintained. 

2. There are no natural resources contained in the area associated with the pool recreational area.  The area proposed to be added to open space is consistent with the current treatment of septic systems when proposed in an open space area. 

3. The location of the open space is contiguous to other open space areas. 
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